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Administrative Review  
 
Date:   November 27, 2020 

To:   Jason Plourde, Chair, Zoning Board of Adjustment 

From:  Lincoln Daley, Community Development Director 

Subject:  Case #2020-31: Meridian Land Services, Inc. for the property located at Milford Tax 56, Lot 52-
2 – Special Exception Application 

 
The applicant is before the Board of Adjustment seeking a SPECIAL EXCEPTION Milford Zoning Ordinance, 
Article VI, Section 6.02.6 to disturb approximately 1,150 square feet of wetland buffer area to allow the 
construction of a residential driveway access within the Residential ‘R’ Zoning District.  In reviewing the files for 
this property, I offer the following comments: 

1. Existing Conditions: 

a. The subject property is approximately 3.27 acres and is undeveloped.  

b. No current utilities on the subject property. Property would be serviced by private well and septic. 

c. The property contains in excess of 200 linear feet on Federal Hill Road (Scenic Road).    

d. The subject property lies within the Residential ‘R’ Zoning Distract requiring a minimum area of 2 acres 
and 200 linear feet of frontage.  

2. The proposal calls for the construction of a 650 foot long by 12 foot wide driveway on the southwestern 
portion of the property off of Federal Hill Road to service a single-family residence.  The construction of the 
driveway will impact approximately 1,150 square feet of delineated wetland buffer area, but will not encroach 
within the wetland resource area. 

3. The site contains an existing easement that bisects the lots and two wetland areas along its frontage. The 
location of these pre-existing features limits the location of a compliant driveway to the proposed location. 
The applicant has consulted with and received approval from the Public Works Department to locate the 
proposed driveway.   

4. The proposed work within the wetland buffer area is not listed as an accepted use under Section 6.02.5.  
Pursuant to Section 6.02.6.B, a Special Exception from the Board of Adjustment is required for any project 
not listed in 6.02.5. 

5. The applicant will be required to file for a Scenic Road Hearing with the Planning Board for the proposed 
work along Federal Hill Road.  

6. The applicant has filed a Stormwater Permit with the Community Development Office.   

7. Staff is awaiting comments and input from the Conservation Commission.  
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